[image: image1.wmf]
Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction

Division of Legal Services

1050 Freeway Drive, North

Columbus, OH  43229-5411
[image: image1.wmf]
Bob Taft, Governor 
                                            www.drc.state.oh.us
                                              Reginald A. Wilkinson, Director

December 22, 2003

To: 
Jana Schroeder


American Friends Service Committee

From: 
T. Austin Stout


Asst. Chief Counsel


Re: Your comments on proposed rules 5120-9-06, 5120-9-07, 5120-9-08, and 5120-9-11

I would like to thank you for taking the time to review and comment on the proposed rules.  I would like to briefly respond to you comments.

The standard of evidence expressed in the proposed 5120-9-07, and 5120-9-08, is consistent with the constitutional standard of review.  In 9-08, the RIB is required to base their belief on the matters presented.  This is certainly no less of a standard than in the current version of the rules.    The “preponderance of evidence” standard you propose is far more than is required by the courts for judicial review of these matters. The preponderance of evidence standard implies a much more complicated and formal procedure, and is therefore not suitable for inmate disciplinary proceedings.

I did change paragraph (J) to reflect the concepts you pointed out that are currently expressed in paragraph (Y) of the current rule.  

I don’t believe that categorizing the rules as major or minor is ultimately a helpful concept.  Inmates are expected to conform to all the established rules not just the major ones.   The proposed rules are fact based and therefore are not enhanced by an artificial designation of major or minor.  An assessment of the harm caused by an individual’s actions is more determinate of the penalty imposed than some artificial designation.     

Further, we have developed usage and custom in this administration of disciplinary rules.  I don’t believe that there is anything in the proposed rules that would suggest a radical departure from the way in which hearing officers are currently evaluate rule infractions.  Consistent application of the rules will be better accomplished by training and supervision of the institutional hearing officers than by artificial categorization of the rules.

Finally, you reference paragraph (P) of the current 5120-9-07, that provide for the managing officer to “periodically visit” the disciplinary control area.  I believe that the original intent of this provision is now covered by ACA standards and audits, internal management audits, and the inmate grievance procedure.  I don’t believe that that particular provision significantly enhances the operation of the disciplinary control unit or the operation as a whole.   
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